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From the Pastor . . . 

 

 
We All Have a Call Story 
 

“Hineni” is Hebrew for “Here I Am”.  This 

phrase is the answer when God calls to 

someone.  We hear this phrase from Noah, 

Abram, Isaiah, and even Mary, the mother of 

Jesus.  It took me a long time to answer God’s 

call on my life and say with confidence- 

Hineni!  Here I Am!  We call have a call story.  

God calls each of us to serve in the building of 

his kingdom here on earth.  My call story 

began when I was in elementary school. 

At eight years old my world changed when my 

parents took a risk.  We moved from our 

home, in a small textile mill village, to manage 

a KOA Campground.  The move changed my 

worldview.  I met a diverse group of people 

and for the first time I was exposed to traveling 

evangelists of faith beliefs other than the 

mainline Christian faith.   

My mother was fundamental in helping me see 

what God intended for me.  She encouraged 

me to use my gifts in the church.  I was a 

church kid- that was my niche.  I didn’t play 

sports or join clubs but I did serve on mission, 

with vacation Bible school and planned youth 

events.   

It took a long time for me to understand God’s 

call on my life.  I have always felt called to 

teaching, and I pursued a teaching career.  My 

teaching experience led me back to the church 

as a preschool teacher and eventually a 

preschool director of various Christian 

preschools.   

I left my position as a preschool director when 

my mother was diagnosed with dementia.  I 

spent a year traveling to help care for her.   

During that time I took Disciple Bible Study and 

heard God’s calling to teach and preach.  I took a 

position as a youth director and while on missions 

with a group of middle school students it all clicked 

into place.   I was challenged to attend to physical, 

emotional, and spiritual needs of my team, and the 

families we served, budget the project resources, 

and that’s when it all came together.  In this 

microcosm of local church life I understood that 

God was calling me to do this on a larger scale in 

the local church as an Ordained Elder. 

As they say, the rest is history.  I have been serving 

in clergy leadership for the past 5 years.  Everyday 

is an adventure in growing closer to God and God’s 

people.  How is God calling you into ministry with 

his people?  What will it take for you to say- 

“Hineni- Here I Am”?   

As we begin this great adventure in ministry 

together at Charles Wesley, I pray together we can 

discern how God is calling us to build his kingdom 

here. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Marti 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 

  

 
There is a first aid kit on the wall in the 

narthex and on the wall in the kitchen.  A 

biohazard cleanup kit is next to the narthex 

first aid kit.  

   

Last Chance:  Repairing Homes in 
Johnson City, TN July 14-21  
  
If you or someone you know has 
been thinking about joining in, June 
30 is the deadline! The Hunger 
Church will be sending volunteers, 
ages 14 or older, with Arlington 
Temple United Methodist Church 
and the Appalachia Service Project 
(ASP www.asphome.org/volunteer) 
to make 2 or 3 homes warmer, safer, 
and drier. Here’s the porch we built 
(after tearing out the old one) when 
we were last in Johnson City. 

 

This year we’ll be working Monday – Friday. 
We caravan down and back on Saturdays 
and “camp out” with 50 or 60 other folks in 
Cherokee Elementary School in town.  
  
All skill levels are welcome. While we won't 
know the exact nature of the work, each 
team will have an experienced team leader.  
  
Contact Tylee Smith (tylees@verizon.net) 
or 703-356-7126 for details.  

Parsonage Changes 

 

Our new minister, Pastor Marti 

Ringenbach, will not be living in our 

parsonage. She and Todd have their 

own home in Fairfax Station. Instead, 

we will pay a Housing Allowance to Rev. 

Ringenbach. Our Trustees are in the 

final stages of arranging for the minister 

of Epiphany UMC in Vienna, Rev. Brett 

Isernhagen, to live at the parsonage in 

return for the Housing Allowance he 

receives from Epiphany. As it turns out, 

the two pastors know each other from 

their time at Wesley Theological 

Seminary.   

http://www.asphome.org/volunteer
mailto:tylees@verizon.net


 

Shop and Help Out Charles Wesley UMC Too! 
Leslie Jane Fahrney, Treasurer 

 

Do you shop online? Want another way to raise 

money for Charles Wesley?  Now, when you 

shop at many online retailers, including Staples, 

Home Depot, Macy's, and Barnes and Noble,  a 

percentage of your total shopping purchase can 

be donated to our Church.  The percentage 

usually ranges between 1 and 5 per cent, but 

some sites are higher.  Sign up at 

www.umcmarket.org and don't forget to specify 

Charles Wesley UMC 

as the designated nonprofit organization! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Apportionments 
  
We've talked about Apportionments, but do you 
know what each item we are currently paying for 
supports? 
Active Clergy Health provides health care benefits 
for approximately 2,000 active clergy, 
incapacitated clergy, and widows of active clergy, 
and their family. 
Retired Clergy Health provides medical insurance 
benefits for approximately 800 retired clergy and 
spouses. 
District Administrative Fund supports the District 
Superintendent with expenses not paid by the 
conference, ie housing, district office expenses 
and staff. 
Next month, more line items explained. 

 If you have any questions, see Leslie Jane. 

Church Financial Report 
Leslie Jane Fahrney, Treasurer 

 
Below is the total income and expenses for 

January to June 2018, compared to an 

average of the previous three years for the 

same period.  For more information, please 

see Leslie Jane 

         

       May 2018                  Average 2015-2017 

Total Income   

        $68,638.43 $77,654.42 

Total Expense  

        $69,234.87 $72,657.28 

Net Income     

         $   (596.44) $  4,997.14  

Current Loan Amt 
         $ 7,343.99 

NVCCC had it’s graduation in June.  The Children 

did a wonderful job 

The Church’s Farewell to JP 

JP’s Farewell to the Church 



 

 

2018 VIRGINIA ANNUAL CONFERENCE  

By Tylee Smith, an Arlington District Delegate, and Dale Thompson, the Charles Wesley Delegate  

 

Conference Delegates Brought 
 29,409 Health/hygiene kits 
(64 from our congregation) 
 13,367 School kits 
 703  Birthing kits 
 334  Layette kits 
 840  Cleaning kits 
 102  Sewing kits 
 16  Bedding kits 
 3  miscellaneous kits 
9,000 pounds of canned goods 
and boxed dry foods 
$111,000 for eight mission 
projects around the world 
 

 

The 236th Session of the Virginia Annual 

Conference met in Hampton, VA June 15-17. 

This is the business meeting, service and 

worship gathering for the approximately 1,175 

United Methodist Churches in Virginia.  

 

The theme was Servant Leaders Making a 

Difference, based on I Peter 4:10, “Each of you 

should use whatever gift you have received to 

serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s grace 

in its various forms.” Service was lived out in 

The Great Day of Service, three hours on 

Saturday when 1,637 conference attendees 

(over half) served through building 3,000 

UMCOR kits, participating in three social justice 

talks, and cleaning historic cemeteries and 

alleys. Ask us about the alley cleaning work.  
 

See several videos of conference highlights at 

https://vimeo.com/virginiaumc.  
 

Bishop Sharma Lewis preached at the closing 

worship service “As the body of Christ, we no 

longer experience the freedom of the Holy Spirit 

or operate in our spiritual gifts because we are 

too concerned …that we will be labeled as 

charismatic. Beloved, I believe…that it’s time for 

the body of Christ to discover your gifts; use 

your gifts and stir up gifts. Just think about it:  

when someone gives you a gift, what do they 

expect you to do with it? They expect you to use 

it.” 
 

Settling the LGBTQ Issues in the Methodist 

Church:  

The Virginia Annual Conference will be sending 

delegates to the February 23-26, 2019 Special 

General (worldwide) Conference in St. Louis. 

There the 3 alternative recommendations from 

the Commission on the Way Forward (CWF), 

along with others that may be submitted, will be 

considered. The CWF report will released 

publicly in several languages in mid-July. The 

Virginia Annual Conference adopted a resolution 

urging the February 2019 General Conference 

“to resist schism and express openness to 

diverse perspectives in matters of sexual identity 

and practice”. 

 

Other Actions:  

Nineteen people were ordained elders, two were 

ordained deacon, 11 were commissioned as 

provisional members, two were recognized for orders 

(from other denominations) and 32 were licensed as 

local pastors. 42 pastors, with a combined total of 

1,223 years of service, retired. 

 

The 2019 budget increased the amount for church 

extension and development. The total budget of 

$31,615,000, down $185,000 from the 2018 budget, 

was adopted. Apportionments will decrease .0058%. 

 

In Northern Virginia, new church plantings continue 

with Fairfax UMC launching a satellite congregation 

and Floris UMC launching a second satellite near 

Herndon.  

 

Other Resolutions passed by the conference:  

 

•Approved Amendment 1 to the Constitution 

whereby the United Methodist Church 

shall…seek to eliminate discrimination against 

women and girls…in every facet of its life and 

in society at large; 

•Adopted a stance of compassionate support 

for members of the armed forces, veterans and 

their families suffering from Post-Traumatic 

Stress and Moral Injury; and 

•Condemned political policy separating 

children from their parents as was then being 

done on the U.S. southern border.  

https://vimeo.com/virginiaumc


Sunday Volunteers - Thank you! 
 

Sunday Greeter Schedule 
Janet Davenport, Contact  
 

July 1 Joanne & Stan Maughlin 

July 8 Mary Lucius 

July 15 Becky & Leslie Jane Fahrney 

July 22 Vicki Herrmann 

July 29 Jann Thompson 
 

Sunday Usher Schedule 
Bob Schneider, Contact 
 

July 1 Sharon Pedersen, Bob Schneider 

July 8 Soon Young Carroll, Mary Lucius 

July 15 Bill Powell, Bob Schneider 

July 22 Soon Young Carroll, Leslie Fahrney 

July 29 

 

Sunday Reader Schedule 
Leslie Jane Fahrney, Contact 

 

July 1 Vicki Herrmann 

July 8 Bob Schneider 

July 15 Jennifer Baker 

July 22 Tylee Smith 

July 29 Elaine Schneider 
 

Sunday Nursery Schedule 
Tylee Smith, Contact 
 

To be determined 
 

Sunday Fellowship Reception Schedule 
See Bulletin Board for Sign-ups (needed!) 

 

July 1 UMW 

July 8 Barb & Bill Powell 

July 15 Vicki Herrmann 

July 22 Mary Brown 

July 29 Dale & Jann Thompson 

 

Monthly Building Steward 
Dave Smith, Contact 
 

July Dave Smith 
 

If you need to change your volunteer date, please 

arrange it with another volunteer and let the church 

office know right away.   

Happy July Birthday! 
 

11th Ava Plunkett 

12th: Joyce Zucker, Matthias Duckery 

17th: Vicki Herrmann, Alex Miller 

20th Matt Duckery 

24th: Emma Luke 

26th: Nathaniel Ni 

27th: Mary Brown 

28th: Kalyani Das 

30th : Thea Hong 

 

We want to celebrate YOU by posting your 

birthday in our monthly newsletter.  Please let 

the office know your date of birth so we can 

update our membership database. Not to 

worry - only the date will be posted, not the 

year.  Thank you!   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
  

 

 

 

Sandwich Making Summer Schedule 
 

On the third Sunday of each month at 9:00 am, the 

Charles Wesley Sunday School attendees make 40 – 

50 sandwiches that, along with fresh fruit, will be taken 

to Washington National Cathedral.  From there, they 

are taken to Martha’s Table, which is a food kitchen 

and distribution center in downtown DC.  Later that day 

the sandwiches and fruit are loaded into “McKenna’s 

Wagon” and delivered to 200+ homeless men & 

women at three established sites around the city.   

 

NOTE: For July and August only, sandwich making 

volunteers will meet on 3rd Sunday mornings at 

9:45 am. 

 



Sunday 
1 
 

 

Monday 
2 

Tuesday 
3 

Wednesday 
 
 
 

Thursday 
5 
 
 

Friday 
6 

Saturday 
7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 
 

26 27 28 

29 30 31  
 

10:00 am AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 
 
 
 
 

ACTIVITIES CALENDAR 

July 2018 

9:45 am Sandwich Making  
10:30 am Worship   
11:30 am Reception 
 
 

10:30 am Worship   
           Hunger Offering 
11:30 am Reception 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
7:00pm Finance 
Meeting 
 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 

 
10:30 am Worship  
11:30 am Reception 
 
 
 

 
 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
7:00 pm  Boy Scouts 
 

 

 
 

6:45 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
7:00 pm  Boy Scouts 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

10:30 am Worship   
11:30 am Reception  
 
 

  
Please remember to let the office know of any 

meetings or events you wish to schedule/announce on 

the church calendar! 

Thank you. 

6:45 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 

August 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE 

 
 
 

 
LABYRINTH WALK 
7:00 – 9:00 PM 

 
7:00 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 

7:00 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
 

 
9:30am Admin Council 
Planning Session  
 
7:00 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 

 

 
 
 

6:45 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
 

  

 
10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 

 
7:00 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
 

 
 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
7:00 pm  Boy Scouts 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

6:00 pm Let’s Get Crafty!  

Communion Sunday 
10:30 am Worship   
11:30 am Reception  
 
 

Office Closed 

ASP (Appalachia 
Service Project) 
MISSION TEAM 
DEPARTS 

 

 
ASP TEAM RETURNS 
 

6:45 pm AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 

10:00 am  AA Group 
Disciples’ Room 
 
7:00 pm  Boy Scouts 
 
 
 
 



 
NOTICE:  All newsletters are emailed AND can found on our website at 

www.TheHungerChurch.org 

 

If you wish to continue to receive a hard copy in the mail, you must let the church office 

know by either calling at 703-356-6336 or email us at charleswesleyumc@verizon.net 
 

 

  

  

        
6817 Dean Dr., McLean, VA 22101-5442 

 
Ph: 703-356-6336 

Fax: 703-356-9553 

charleswesleyumc@verizon.net 

TheHungerChurch.org 

facebook.com/TheHungerChurch  

 

 

Office hours:  

M-F: 8:00am-Noon 

 

 
Staff: 

Pastor:  Marti Ringenbach 

Minister of Administration, Leslie Jane Fahrney 

Minister of Music: Matthew A. Duckery 

Organist: Mary Brown 

 

TO: 

 

Stay Informed at The Hunger Church! 
 

Email: 

Sign up on our Listserv page at: TheHungerChurch.org/connect to get information emailed 

regarding church events!  It’s easy and it’s free. 

 

Podcasts & Publications: 

You can listen to today's sermon and others, as well as most of our special music, at 

TheHungerChurch.org/podcasts. Also on this site are our Sunday Bulletins, as well as the 

monthly Newsletter.  We encourage you to share those especially meaningful to you with friends 

and family. 

 

Guest WiFi: 

FIOS-3LPZW-Guest 

PW:  CWUMC2017 

http://www.thehungerchurch.org/
mailto:charleswesleyumc@verizon.net
mailto:charleswesleyumc@verizon.net
http://www.thehungerchurch.org/connect
http://www.thehungerchurch.org/podcasts

